

STATE OF WASHINGTON

OFFICE OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

Insurance Building, PO Box 43113 • Olympia, Washington 98504-3113 • (360) 902-0555

September 9, 2024

Honorable Lisa Wellman Honorable Brad Hawkins Senate Early Learning & K-12 Education Committee

Honorable Sharon Tomiko Santos Honorable Skyler Rude House Education Committee

Honorable T'wina Nobles Honorable Jeff Holy Senate Higher Education & Workforce Development Committee

Honorable Vandana Slatter Honorable Alex Ybarra House Postsecondary Education & Workforce Committee

Dear Honorable Members:

As directed by RCW 28A.600.280, I am pleased to transmit the 2024 Annual Report on Dual Credit prepared by the Education Research and Data Center (ERDC) at the Office of Financial Management in collaboration with the agencies and institutions listed in the statute. The tableau dashboard referenced in the report is also available at Dual Credit Dashboard.

If you have any questions, please contact Katie Weaver-Randall, ERDC Director, at <u>katie.weaver-randall@ofm.wa.gov</u> or (360) 870-6790.

Sincerely,

Pat Sullivan Director

cc: Honorable Dave Paul

A Sulliv

Ailey Kato, Staff Coordinator, Senate Early Learning & K-12 Education Committee Ethan Moreno, Research Analyst, House Education Committee Kellee Gunn, Staff Coordinator, Senate Higher Education & Workforce Development Committee Saranda Ross, Counsel, House Postsecondary Education & Workforce Committee Annie Pennucci, Director, Forecasting & Research Division, Office of Financial Management Katie Weaver-Randall, ERDC Director, Office of Financial Management